
 
 

NOTICE AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT: 
NC MEDICAID CHANGES PURSUANT TO 9811 of the American Rescue Plan Act 

(SPA 22-0021) 

Pursuant to 42 CFR 447.57(c), the Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits 
hereby provides notice of its intent to not charge Medicaid co-payments for the below services for all 
eligibility groups. Existing copayment rates for other services will continue to apply. 

This change will become effective March 11, 2021, ending on the last day of the first calendar quarter 
that begins one year after the last day of the emergency period described in section 1135(g)(1)(B) of the 
Social Security Act. 

The estimated anticipated fiscal impact of this change is a. SFY 2023 -$0 

b. SFY 2024 -$0 

Proposed Co-Payment Schedule 
 

Service Current Co-Payment Proposed Co-Payment 
COVID-19 Vaccines $0.00 $0.00 
COVID-19 Testing $0.00 $0.00 
COVID-19 Treatment $0.00 $0.00 

 

Questions, comments, and requests for copies of the proposed State Plan amendment should be 
directed to the Division of Health Benefits via email to MedicaidRulesComments@dhhs.nc.gov or to the 
address listed below. 

Dave Richard 
Deputy Secretary for NC Medicaid 
Division of Health Benefits 
2501 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2501 

 
 
 

 
Posted on the Division of Health Benefits Website: December 19, 2022  
https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan
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